



Ref: CBr/VUI

25 March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

As we approach the end of this half term, I would like to thank you for all your continued support as we work together as a school community, raising standards and transforming young peoples' lives.

There have been many events that have taken place this term as a result of the hard work, dedication and resilience of our staff and students. These include World Book Day where each student received a book to take home and enjoy. Our careers events have been informative for our students and have included the Department for Work and Pensions conducting mock work interviews with the Year 11 students and group work with Paul Goom from Goom Electrical Ltd. We have also had Watford Football Club in weekly working with the students as well as Anthony from St Albans City Football Club supporting in PE lessons. Forest School was successful for the students in the Primary Support Base and they have had Football Sessions weekly with St Alban Football Club. We continue to develop and offer enriching opportunities and experiences for all.

I would like to make you aware of the following dates:

- Thursday 28 March 2024 End of Term, school closes to students at 12.30 pm for the Easter/Spring Break
- Monday 15 April 2024 Inset Day for staff (no students in)
- Tuesday 16 April 2024 Student Parent Review Day (students to wear uniform)
- Wednesday 17 April 2024 all students return
- Monday 6 May 2024 school closed due to May Bank Holiday
- Thursday 9 May 2024 Year 11 Leavers Day Celebration
- Friday 24 May 2024 school breaks up for Half Term Holiday for students at 2 pm







May I finally take this opportunity to wish you all a restful and enjoyable Easter/Spring Break and look forward to welcoming students back refreshed and ready to work hard over the summer term.

Yours sincerely

Charlotte Brown

Head of School

